
Third of children short-sighted after Covid lockdowns 

The Times  

A growing number of children are becoming short-sighted, a trend linked to increased screen time and 

reduced outdoor activities, particularly during Covid lockdowns, according to research published in the British 

Journal of Ophthalmology. The study revealed that one in three children and teenagers now suffer from 

myopia, or difficulty seeing distant objects, which typically worsens with age. Analysing data from 5m children 

across 50 countries, the study found that the rate of myopia surged from 24% in the 1990s to 36% between 

2020 and 2023. The condition is more prevalent among teenagers, urban dwellers, and girls, the latter likely 

because "they spend less time outdoors and more time scrolling on screens." The study emphasises the 

importance of outdoor exposure to prevent worsening eyesight in children.  
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There are more news and helpful articles than ever to support our 
young people. Hopefully there is something of interest for you here. 
As the online world becomes a scarier place to navigate, there are 
some helpful articles and guides here to support you. I have also 
included details of a free parenting course to support relationships 
between you and your child. 
 

One Plus One – online digital courses for parents 
  
Parents living in Essex can access FREE online digital courses from One Plus One. The online 
courses offer guidance and resources to help with managing stress and conflict in relationships. 
There are three courses to choose from: 
  

• Arguing better is for parents who want help with stress and arguing. 
• Getting it Right for Children is for separating or separated parents. 

  
On the One Plus One page, choose the Central England map and then Essex county. You will 
be able to access the courses via Edge, Chrome, Firefox and Safari. 
 

Vaping epidemic hits school children 

Daily Mail  

New research has showed that nearly 1m children aged 11 to 17 have vaped this year, prompting schools 

across Britain to implement measures against this alarming trend. Tony McCabe, headmaster at St Joseph's 

School in Greater Manchester, revealed that some students arrive at school already addicted to e-cigarettes, 

with one pupil triggering vape sensors 40 times in a single day. McCabe said: "It was an addiction that was 

actually changing children's behaviour." The school has adopted a supportive approach, focusing on 

rehabilitation rather than punishment, and has installed advanced sensors to detect vaping. Despite the 

proposed ban on disposable vapes, which could help curb the issue, the bill has yet to be passed. The school 

aims to educate both students and parents about the dangers of vaping, as incidents of severe health 

reactions have raised significant concerns. 

https://www.thetimes.com/uk/healthcare/article/one-in-three-children-short-sighted-after-covid-lockdowns-t90r5kpgp
https://www.oneplusone.org.uk/parent-resources-for-england?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.oneplusone.org.uk%2Fparent-resources-for-england&data=05%7C01%7C%7C03eb40cac46c43787ad408da3cd5ff33%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637889187051276022%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BpTRotK3yS1KIWLynLv2QyDah1J1DOmflJNXQyvU30A%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Health concerns rise for students due to low vaccination rates 

The Independent UK  

As students return to school and university, the UK's Health Security Agency (UKHSA) has raised alarms about 

insufficient population immunity, which could lead to a “perfect storm” of infections among the student population. 

Dr Avinash Hari Narayanan, clinical lead at London Medical Laboratory, highlighted that vaccination rates have 

declined over the past decade, with only 79.6% coverage for MenACWY. He cautioned that symptoms of 

freshmen's flu could easily be mistaken for more serious conditions like meningitis and measles. Factors 

contributing to this decline include vaccination hesitancy and disruptions caused by COVID lockdowns. 

Children under 10 reported to counter-terror police 

The Daily Telegraph  

Matt Jukes, the head of counter-terror policing at the Metropolitan Police, has told the BBC that children aged 

under 10 are being referred to counter-terrorism police - with some as young as 12 or 13 being investigated 

because of their potential involvement in terrorism. Almost a fifth of those arrested for terrorism-related 

offences in the last year, he says, were under 18, with young people representing half of those referred to the 

unit. Mr Jukes said the referral figures, while not "suggesting those kids are terrorists", means that "people 

know they're being exposed to that content". With so many sources for online extremism and hate, he warned, 

"we're never going to police our way out of that challenge", adding that social media companies and messaging 

apps must do more to police their platforms and enforce their terms and conditions around extremist content. 

 

Parents unite to delay smartphone use 

The Guardian  

An online pledge initiated by Smartphone Free Childhood has been signed by parents at 6,537 schools across 

the UK, representing nearly 35,000 children. The "parent pact" encourages delaying smartphone ownership until 

at least the end of year 9. Daisy Greenwell, co-founder of the group, said: “The ultimate aim is to permanently 

shift the culture around when you give smartphones to your children.” The movement aims to alleviate peer 

pressure among children regarding smartphone ownership, promoting alternatives like brick phones. Regions with 

the highest sign-ups include Hertfordshire, with 2,429 parents participating. The initiative is part of a broader effort 

to address concerns about the impact of smartphones and social media on child development. Jonathan Haidt, an 

academic, advocates for parents to set a “new norm” by delaying smartphone access until around age 16. 

 

Vaping ban near schools and hospitals 

The Times The Times  

The Government is considering a ban on vaping outdoors near schools, hospitals, and playgrounds to prevent 

children from taking up the habit. Health Secretary Wes Streeting is leading discussions on this issue, with Sir 

Chris Whitty, the chief medical officer for England, supporting outdoor restrictions. A recent study revealed that 

a million non-smokers, particularly young people, have started vaping, raising concerns about aggressive 

marketing targeting children. Whitty condemned the practice as "utterly unacceptable" and said that while 

vaping is safer than smoking, it is not risk-free. The proposed restrictions will be included in the forthcoming 

Tobacco and Vapes Bill, which aims to regulate e-cigarettes more strictly, especially to protect children from 

harmful marketing tactics. Hazel Cheeseman, chief executive of the anti-smoking charity Ash, urged: "Tougher 

regulation on vapes is needed, particularly to protect children from aggressive marketing." The Government is 

also contemplating a vape tax to deter youth consumption. 

https://www.nla-eclips.com/NLAAPI.dll/GetObject?ObjectID=199572234
https://www.nla-eclips.com/NLAAPI.dll/GetObject?ObjectID=199695111
https://www.thetimes.com/uk/healthcare/article/vaping-ban-schools-hospitals-tsb68kxgk
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Petition calls for smartphone ban 

London Evening Standard  

An online petition initiated by the Smartphone Free Childhood (SFC) movement is advocating for a ban on 

smartphone ownership for children under 14, amassing thousands of signatures from concerned parents across the 

UK. The movement emerged from a WhatsApp group where parents shared their experiences and concerns 

regarding the impact of smartphones on children's mental health, addiction, and exposure to harmful content. Ofcom 

data indicates that 97% of UK children own a mobile phone by age 12. UNESCO previously reported that removing 

smartphones from schools improved learning outcomes, particularly for underperforming students. The petition has 

garnered support from a quarter of UK schools and approximately 37,000 parents. In a related effort, EE has 

recommended that children under 11 use basic mobile devices to enhance their digital wellbeing 

Children's online safety: A gap revealed 

The Star  

Recent research by Vodafone highlights a concerning gap between children's understanding of online safety 

and their actions. Nearly half of the 1,000 children surveyed admitted to having social media followers they do 

not know offline, with only 16% recognising the importance of rejecting unknown follow requests. Dr Elly 

Hanson, a clinical psychologist, said: “While many parents and children are having the right conversations... 

putting this advice into action can be less straightforward.” To address this issue, Vodafone has partnered with 

First News to launch a creative writing competition, encouraging children aged 7-15 to create fables that 

promote online safety. Winning entries will be published in a book, serving as a resource for families and 

schools to facilitate discussions on online safety. The initiative aims to make safety advice more memorable 

and actionable for children. 

Council funding cuts threatening wellbeing of children 

BBC News  

Dame Rachel de Souza, the Children's Commissioner for England, has said that the crisis in council funding 

is threatening the wellbeing of children and young people. "Children", Dame Rachel warned, "must not pay 

the price for balancing budgets." Research by the BBC has found that councils across the country are 

considering cuts to social work and safeguarding teams, including teams supporting young people at risk of 

sexual exploitation, cuts around transport for children with disabilities, cuts to projects supporting young 

people, playground maintenance and apprenticeship recruitment, and cuts on education spending. Many of 

the cuts, Dame Rachel said, will "disproportionately impact children who rely on the state for protection and a 

stable home environment". 

https://www.bbc.com/news/articles/c3rl3z0wn27o


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you’ve played or seen any online games from the past 

few years, you’ve probably noticed that almost every title 

of this kind has some kind of chat functionality. Whether 

allowing players to send text messages to one another 

 or letting them use their mics to chat together on voice 

 if you’re on a multiplayer game, chances are you can 

talk to your fellow gamers, one way or another   

Sadly, such a function comes with its fair share of risks – 

as is to be expected with a feature intended to connect 

gamers from around the world  and it is immensely 

important for parents and educators to understand these 

concerns and help young players address them. That’s 

why we’ve put together this free guide, breaking down the 

most prevalent issues associated with in-game chat and 

letting you know how to keep youngsters as safe as 

possible if or when they’re exposed to this feature 

All these guides will be attached 

to the bulletin email. 

 

Ofcom’s latest Media Use and Attitudes Report states that most 

children can watch streamed films on a mobile device both in 

and out of the home, with 80% of UK children watching films on 

phones, tablets or laptops  That’s a lot of youngsters who 

might be using their own gadgets to watch something suitably 

spooky this Halloween season  or perhaps, something a little 

too frightening.  

With older children in particular, it can be difficult knowing how to 

manage their increasing interest in more mature content – 

including horror films, in many cases – let alone knowing how 

best to safeguard them from inappropriate material. Our free 

guide offers expert advice not only on the risks of exposure to 

horror films and other potentially upsetting content, but also on 

preventing young viewers from seeing this material or protecting 

them from being too deeply affected by it if they do.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Government urged to act on spice vapes 

Express.co.uk  

Wera Hobhouse, MP for Bath, has called for legislative changes to combat the alarming trend of children purchasing drug-

laced vapes online. In a Commons debate, she highlighted that 16.6% of vapes tested in schools contained the synthetic 

cannabis spice, often referred to as the "Zombie Drug." Hobhouse said: “Gone are the days when you needed to meet a 

sketchy person in a back alley to get hold of illegal drugs,” as she highlighted the ease of access through platforms like 

Snapchat and Telegram. Policing minister Dame Diana Johnson acknowledged the existing illegality of spice-laced vapes but 

admitted that “further restrictions are needed” to address youth vaping. The Liberal Democrats are aiming to revive the 

Tobacco and Vapes Bill, which includes measures to regulate online sales and enhance oversight of digital platforms. 

Professor Chris Pudney from the University of Bath warned of the severe health risks: “We know children can have cardiac 

arrests when they smoke spice.” 

Safer phones bill targets teen doomscrolling 

The Guardian  

The Safer Phones Bill, introduced by Labour MP Josh MacAlister, seeks to protect young teens from addictive social 

media algorithms. With support from both Labour and Conservative parties, the bill will be discussed in Parliament 

this week. It proposes a review of mobile phone sales to under-16s and aims to raise the age of internet adulthood 

from 13 to 16, making it harder for companies to exploit children's data. MacAlister stated: “The evidence is mounting 

that children doomscrolling for hours a day is causing widespread harm.” The bill also includes provisions for legal 

bans on phone use in schools and mandates Ofcom to safeguard children's interests. While the government is 

cautious about outright bans, they acknowledge the need for strong protections under the Online Safety Act. 

 

Teen brains struggle with smartphone addiction 

Daily Mirror  

Scientists have found that teenagers are more vulnerable to smartphone addiction due to their developing brains. 

MRI scans featured in ITV's Tonight programme illustrate how the brain responds to enjoyable activities like social 

media browsing. According to Ciara McCabe, a professor of Neuroscience and Mental Health at the University of 

Reading: "Adolescent brains or teenage brains respond differently and in particular to rewarding experiences than 

the adult brain." This difference in brain development leads to a lack of control over smartphone use. John Wallis 

Academy in Kent has already seen a 40% drop in detentions since implementing a smartphone ban, with 

headteacher Damien McBeath noting: "Reports of online bullying are at a five-year low." Almudena Lara from 

Ofcom highlighted the risks of children accessing harmful content, stating: "It's very easy for children to access 

harmful content." 

 

Schools warn of normalisation of underage vaping 

The Times  

A number of pieces in the Times look at concerns around underage vaping - citing warnings about the 

potential health risks linked to the devices, particularly in younger users, from the World Health Organisation 

and the Royal College of Paediatrics and Child Health. Risks range from asthma and other breathing-related 

conditions to "negative impacts on brain development" that could be linked to learning and anxiety disorders, 

the expert bodies have warned. Research by the paper has found that the majority of schools are worried 

about the growth of underage vaping - with the habit having become normalised for many, and some parents 

buying vapes for their children and even passing them through school fences. The paper argues in an 

editorial that "any sane society would take strong measures not only to discourage young people from vaping 

but to prevent them buying e-cigarettes in the first place", and urges the Government to take the one "very 

obvious path to help eliminate sales to children: follow the Australian model and treat e-cigarettes solely as a 

smoking reduction tool, available only to adults from pharmacies". 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

For Parents - Parental Supervision - How Far is Too Far? 
 

Many parents will opt to use apps to track and monitor the location and online activities of their 

children. These apps can be really beneficial (e.g. physical safety) but as with anything there 

are drawbacks (e.g. invasion of privacy). 

 

Using the voices of young people Voicebox have put together an excellent article which parents 

can use to give a more informed opinion of these apps and to use as discussion points with 

their children.  

 

You can find the article HERE. 

 

For Parents - Cyber Security 
 

From financial scams, identity theft, using public WiFi and much more, cyber security is fundamental to all of our 
lives. Internet Matters have put together a number of articles and resources for parents and their children which 
go into these topics including: 
 Creating secure accounts. 

• Phishing and ransomware. 
• Digital piracy, 
• and much more. 

You can find all the resources HERE. 

Teen Boys and Body Image Challenges 
 

In light of the new content recommendation changes by YouTube which is going to restrict content to teen boys in 

particular it's good to see platforms finally start to acknowledge that their algorithms can have a negative effect. A lot of 

research has been undertaken in relation to algorithmically driven content force-fed to girls but not so much boys who 

can be just as susceptible, particularly when a simple 'like' on one post can create a feedback loop of similar and more 

extreme content. 

 

Darren Laur, aka The White Hatter has written a really good article about this, specifically in relation to body 

dissatisfaction, causing boys to feel they fall short of societal expectations. A good read for both parents and educators 

which you can find HERE. 

 

https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=b3d8b4f84c&e=2f78bd5b12
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=b174763afb&e=2f78bd5b12
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=e20e7e2e2a&e=2f78bd5b12
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=6baec82df2&e=2f78bd5b12
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